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The parliamentary committee examining the allocation of the $51 million that was donated to the NSW 
Rural Fire Service and Brigades Donations Fund by the charitable fundraising appeal established by Ms 
Celeste Barber tabled its report today, making three recommendations.  
 
Chair of the committee, the Hon Robert Borsak MLC, said: 'Millions of people from around the world 
generously donated to Ms Barber's fund to help those individuals and communities in need. However, 
the limitations of the Fund and a Supreme Court decision has meant the money could not be allocated 
as some would have intended. The committee heard that the Trustees do in fact have the ability to set 
up or contribute to a fund to support rural firefighters injured while firefighting or the families of rural 
firefighters killed while firefighting. However, it seems funds have not yet been allocated to this cause.' 
 
The committee therefore recommended the establishment of a Rural Fire Service Volunteers Benevolent 
Fund, administered cooperatively by the NSW Rural Fire Service, the Volunteer Fire Fighters Association 
and the Rural Fire Service Association.  
 
Mr Borsak said: 'Our hope is that this will provide immediate support to volunteer firefighters who have 
been injured and/or who have lost their homes to fires during the course of their volunteer duties, and 
to the families of firefighters who have lost their lives'. 
 
The committee also recommended that the NSW Rural Fire Service and Brigades Donations Trust 
allocate an initial start-up budget for said Benevolent Fund from any unallocated donated monies 
originating from the Ms Barber fund in the NSW Rural Fire Service and Brigades Donations Fund as at 
31 July 2020. 
 
Finally, the committee recommended that the Legislative Council proceed to debate the Rural Fires 
Amendment (NSW RFS and Brigades Donations Fund) Bill 2020, which aims to ensure that the $51 
million raised by Ms Barber can be directed to the individuals, communities and injured wildlife affected 
by the bush fires. 
 
Mr Borsak concluded: 'We want to see the majority of the money allocated to what Ms Barber and her 
supporters intended. It is crucial that this occurs, especially when many people impacted by the bushfires 
are still living in tents in the middle of winter, with no support'. 
 
The committee's report and other inquiry documents can be found on the committee's webpage. 
 

-ENDS-  
For further information please contact Committee Chair, Hon Robert Borsak MLC, on 9230 2573. 

https://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/committees/inquiries/Pages/inquiry-details.aspx?pk=2600

